MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 2023 
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL
The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, October 4, 2023 via ZOOM.  Chair Amber Abernathy called the meeting to order at 3:31.
Members Present: Drs. Abernathy, Amidon, Barber, Beckham, Bedell, Buyurgan, Cardin, Chang, Davis, DeBode, Finn, Friske, Given, C. Hoelscher, S. Hoelscher, Hulme, Kaatz, Kageyama, King, Liu, G. Masterson, J. Masterson, Murray, Onyango, Panzer, Penkalski, Pszczolkowski, Roberts, Rose, Seay, Smith, Stanton, Tapis, Ward, Wickham and Woodard; Ms. Cook, Pippa and Williams; Mr. Moser  

Members Absent:  Drs. Barffour, Derayati, McKay, Sakidja, Schick, Swan, Wang and Wehrman; Mr. Mohammed Salih
Guests:  Drs. Peters and Rozell 

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. DeBode and seconded by Dr. Smith to approve the minutes from the September 2023 meeting.  The minutes were unanimously approved.
Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair – Amber Abernathy
No report.  

Report of the Graduate Dean – Julie Masterson
A. Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/facultystaff/Council.htm.
   
Report of the Graduate Student Senate – Farhang Mohammed Salih
No report. 
Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Sarah Williams

The following faculty are approved for full graduate faculty status:

Mollie Adams 
ACC
Research 
Timothy Flannery 
ECO 
Research 
Kyle Goodin 
ACC 
Professional 
Michelle Jackson 
OT 
Research 
Perry Mears 
MUS 
Research  
Julie Ravenscraft 
ACC 
Research 
Matthew Sargent 
ACC 
Professional 
Matthew Tracy 
MUS 
Research 
The following faculty are approved for probational graduate faculty status:

Tiffany Cossey

ACC
Research – moved to Probational by committee – lack of 





required publications
The following were tabled to get additional information from the department

Connor Hutchison 
ACC 
Professional 
Kristen Thornton 
ACC 
Professional 
Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Jason DeBode
No report. 
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Amy Hulme
The committee is currently reviewing the nominations for the Distinguished Thesis Award.     
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Melissa Penkalski
The following Proposals were approved:


New Programs

EDD, Leadership, Learning, and Educational Change

STEM MBA

Program Changes
Biomolecular Sciences certificate

New Course

EDU 954, Educational Statistics
Dr. Wickham mentioned that there are numerous statistics courses across campus – both undergraduate and graduate.  He questioned if so many courses were needed and if some could be combined or cross listed for students to take and use in a variety of programs.  Dr. Penkalski stated that course decisions are made at the unit level and that the Graduate Council does not determine what courses can or cannot be offered in the unit.  So units could certainly work together to combine a course if they choose to.  Also Dr. Penkalski stated that accrediting agencies often require the courses for the program to all have that unit prefix so they would not allow students to take a course in a different department.

Unfinished Business
At the September Council meeting, during the presentation from the screening committee, Dr. Cameron Wickham raised a question about how the committee evaluated course proposals when there is an undergraduate parallel.  Dean Masterson has responded to Dr. Wickham and is continuing to get information regarding the question.
New Business
Dismissal hearings for students – degree program versus certificates.  Dr. Masterson stated that there are persistence criteria for degree programs with no more than 9 hours of C+ or below grades being allowed.  Many students are admitted to both a degree program and a certificate program.  There isn’t a policy for persistence criteria for certificate programs.  So if a student is dismissed from a degree program, should he/she be allowed to finish the certificate program and graduate with that credential?  Dr. Masterson asked for volunteers to serve on an ad hoc committee to discuss this issue.  
Open Mic
Dr. Pippa announced that with the realignment the Media, Journalism & Film department combined with the Communication department.  She stated that they have found that students from the 2 departments are collaborating and working with each other across disciplines.  It has been a very 
Dr. Ward announced that MCHHS is having a career fair with 42 employers from Missouri and the surrounding states.  The fairs was organized by the DPT students as a fundraiser but all MCHHS students are invited to attend.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:53 p.m.  
The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on November 1, 2023.
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